
 

Tyabb Primary School Bulletin: 30th January 2025  Page 1 
‘From little things, big things grow’ 

 

Newsletter   

Edition 1—30th January 2025 
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Welcome back  

Welcome back to the 2025 School Year! We hope you 

have all had a lovely Christmas and enjoyed the lovely 

summer sunshine. 
 

We have had a fantastic start to the school year. It was 

lovely to stand at the gate on Wednesday morning and 

see the smiling faces of our students as they bounced 

back in to school. Their huge smiles showed that they 

were excited to be back at school to see their friends, 

meet their teachers and start the new school year. This 

was reinforced when I visited each classroom and felt a 

positive buzz, lovely calm atmosphere, smiling faces and 

beautiful manners. What a great start!  Well done 

everyone! 
 

It was lovely to see our new preps arrive today looking 

very smart and very cute in their new school uniforms.  

They all settled in beautifully and are ready to start their 

7 year journey at primary school. All of the prep grades 

came to visit my office today as they toured the school 

with beaming smiles that showed their excitement and 

maybe a few nerves. I would like to extend a special 

welcome to our new prep students and their families and 

wish them many happy years ahead with us at Tyabb 

Primary School.  

 

I 

would also like to welcome our other new students and 

their families.  Welcome to: 

Grade 1 - Tialah and Phoebe 

Grade 2 - Luna  

Grade 3 - Hazel  and Mary  

Grade 4 - Demi 

 Grade 5 - Izabela  

Grade 6 - Jasmine  
 

I am sure the whole school community joins me in 

welcoming you all to our fabulous school and I trust 

that your time with us will be positive and enjoyable. 

 

mailto:tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

Tyabb Primary School Bulletin: 30th January 2025  Page 2 
‘From little things, big things grow’ 

  

STAFF NEWS 

At the end of last year the Department of Education 

offered a new initiative that provided funding for flexible 

work arrangements for school leaders including 

principals. I have taken up this opportunity and will be 

working four days from Monday to Thursday for 2025, 

with Kris Grinsted stepping up as Acting Principal on 

Fridays. This arrangement is fully funded and will not 

have any impact on the day to day running of our 

fabulous school. Kris knows the school ( students, staff 

and parents) extremely well after 15 years at Tyabb and 

is looking forward to this opportunity. 

We welcome new staff to our school this year and look 

forward to working with them over the coming year. We 

are always excited to have new staff join us to further 

enhance our amazing teaching team! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ashlee Exner has joined us from 

Langwarrin Park Primary School 

and will be teaching 4A. 

 

 

 

 

 

Emily Williams will be joining 

us from Berwick Lodge 

Primary School and will be 

teaching PB. 

 

 

Simon Dodd will be 

teaching music from 

grade prep to six and 

joins us from Dromana 

Secondary College. 

 

 

We are excited to have Ashlee, Emily and Simon join our 

teaching team and look forward to working with them in 

2025. 

 

Parent/teacher meet and greet 

We can not emphasise enough the importance of the 

partnership and positive relationship between school and 

home. Our beginning of year parent/teacher meet and 

greet sessions will take place after school on Tuesday  

11th and Wednesday 12th February.  

These sessions are an opportunity to meet your child/

children’s teacher, build that important partnership 

between school and home and exchange any 

background information that may assist teachers at the 

start of the year.  

Online booking process via Sentral  opens tomorrow 

Friday 31st January.  Please contact the office if you 

need further support with this. 

Whilst optional we do recommend that you take this 

opportunity to start this important parent/teacher 

partnership. Students are not required to attend these 

sessions but we understand that sometimes parents 

need to bring them as they are unable to make 

alternative arrangements.  

 

grounds projects for 2025 

After our grade 4 camp to Phillip Island many of our 

students returned asking for us to have a Gaga Pit. We 

now have one thanks to our talented handy man Greg 

Carter. It is closed at the moment as we establish a 

roster and some guidelines for how it will be used.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

While we are in the early stages of planning projects for 

2025 we can let you know that we plan to tackle a couple 

of large projects this year including but not limited to: 

following projects: 

• Oval drainage and resurfacing 
• Resurfacing of artificial grass basketball court 
• New oval fencing 
• Outdoor seating 
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 Reading rocks and so do you! 

Evidence suggests that children who read for enjoyment 

every day develop a broader vocabulary, increased 

general knowledge and a better understanding of other 

cultures. In fact, reading for pleasure is more likely to 

determine whether a child does well at school and is 

successful in their future years. The more you read the 

better you will be at it.  

Teaching children to read should be a strong partnership 

between home and school. At school we are constantly 

modelling reading, teaching reading strategies, reading 

novels to children, exposing them to different text types, 

giving them opportunities to read independently, with 

small groups and providing feedback about how they can 

improve. But your child needs your help as well to 

reinforce the important strategies taught at school and 

build a love for reading by reading each night.  

As we have done in the last couple of years, we will 

celebrate when a student  reaches 100, 200 and 300 

nights of reading. Classroom teachers will have charts up 

in their classroom to show when children reach the 

important milestones and Mrs Howden will give a special 

reading award to every child that meets the 100, 200 and 

300 night reading target.  We are committed to providing 

the best education for  your children but we can’t do this 

alone. We look forward to your support with helping your 

children to read. 

 

Keep up the great reading 
Tyabb PS! 

 

Mobile phone policy 

The Victorian Government takes the safe and responsible 

use of digital technologies, student safety and wellbeing, 

and the development of social skills and positive 

behaviour, very seriously. On this basis, the Minister for 

Education, announced that a mobile 

phone policy would be mandated in all 

government schools. As stated by the 

Minister, this policy will remove a major 

distraction from our classrooms, so that 

teachers can teach, and students can 

learn in a more focused, positive and 

supported environment. 

 

Whilst the Victorian Government acknowledges that we 

live in a technology-rich world where mobile phones are 

an important communication tool, research has found that 

mobile phones can be disruptive in classrooms and open 

to misuse at school. The unregulated presence of mobile 

phones in classrooms can undermine students’ capacity 

to think, learn, remember, pay attention and regulate 

emotion. At recess and lunchtime, opportunities for 

students to communicate with each other face-to-face or 

be involved in physical activity are also valued, rather 

than students being focused on a mobile phone, 

particularly when they are using it to engage with social 

media. 

All schools are required to have a local school policy on 

mobile phones that reflects this requirement and which 

provides details for the implementation of the policy at 

their school. This policy requires that students who 

choose to bring mobile phones to school must have them 

switched off and securely stored during school hours, 

including recess and lunchtime.  When children arrive in 

the morning they must hand over the mobile phone 

which will then be securely stored until the end of 

day and handed back. Children are not allowed to use 

mobile phones on school property before and after 

school without the supervision of a teacher. Please 

refer to a copy of our full  Mobile Phone Policy and all of 

our school policies in the document section of our website 

at  tyabbps.vic.edu.au  

http://www.tyabbps.vic.edu.au/
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Yearly Reminders 

Bell times: 

 
Students are asked to arrive at school for an 8.50am bell. 
This first bell is a signal for teachers and students to enter 
their classrooms and prepare for the day (changing 
readers, handing in notices, taking down chairs etc) so 
they are ready to begin instruction time at 9.00am. It is 
important to note that there is a teacher on yard duty from 
8.45am. Students are not supervised outside prior to this 
time and should be dropped off close to this time.  We 
ask that parents make arrangements for their children or 
use the before and after school service  Camp Australia if 
they can not work to these times. We should not see any 
students in the yard prior to 8.30am as they should be in 
before school care where they are properly supervised. 
The final school bell rings at 3.30pm with teachers on 
duty until 3.50pm. Students still in our grounds after this 
3.50pm bell will be taken to the office and parents 
contacted. We ask that you make every effort to pick up 

your child between 3.30pm and 3.50pm. 

Anaphylaxis: 

It is important to note that we have children at Tyabb 
Primary School who have anaphylaxis.  Anaphylaxis is 
the most severe form of allergic reaction and is potentially 
life threatening. These children are severely allergic to 
the following foods – nuts (including peanut butter and 

Nutella) 

 

 

If you have a child that has a fellow student in their class 
or neighbouring class you will receive a note requesting 
that you avoid sending these foods to school as the 
smallest trace can trigger a severe, life threatening 
reaction requiring immediate treatment and urgent 
medical attention. We understand that this can limit the 
lunch choices for other children in these grades but know 
you will appreciate how special children are and that 

protecting their health should be a priority.  

 

 

 

Hats: 

Tyabb Primary School is a ‘Sunsmart’ school. It is 
compulsory for all children to wear hats when outside 
until the end of April. Please ensure that your child has an 
official school hat that is a broad-brimmed Trigger hat. 
Baseball caps or fashion hats do not properly protect the 
children from the sun and are not acceptable. Children 
who do not have hats will be asked to stay in a set 
undercover area and after repeated occasions a reminder 
note will be sent home. It is important to label this hat with 
your child’s name so it can be returned when it is left 

outside.  

Uniform: 

It has been terrific to see our students start the school 
year dressed smartly and wearing the correct school 
uniform. We thank parents and students for making a real 
effort to follow our school uniform policy and maintain a 
real sense of pride. The wearing of school uniform is 
compulsory at Tyabb Primary School. We continue to ask 
that students wear the correct school shoes (black or 
white school shoes or runners) and do not wear 
brightly coloured or fluoro shoes, fluoro laces, and 

fashion shoes. Thank you for your support with this. 

 

Labelling:  

While we encourage our students to be responsible for 
their belongings during playtimes and to put unwanted 
items in the tubs outside their classrooms, each year our 
staff sort through an enormous amount of lost property. 
Items of clothing, lunch boxes, drink bottles and hats that 
are clearly labelled will generally be returned shortly after 
being lost. Those that are not labelled wait in lost property 
to be collected and are then sold, given to families in 
need or disposed of. We cannot stress enough the 
importance of labelling. A few minutes to write a name or 
stick a label on a windcheater, jacket or hat can save you 

time and money.  
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 Disabled parking: 

 

 

 

We currently have two parking spots at the front of our 
school designated for disabled parking. These are clearly 
marked with both a painted symbol and sign. A disabled 
parking space can only be used by someone who has 
been issued with a blue / white disabled parking permit 
displayed prominently in the vehicle. Parking in these 
spaces without a permit is illegal and can lead to an on 
the spot fine. We appreciate that parking spots are limited 
at our school but need to ask that you be considerate of 
our parents and visitors with disabilities that limit their 

access in to our school. 

 

Quick pick up Zone 

 

Parents and visitors are only  
permitted to park for 5 minutes 
between 3.30pm and 4.00pm and are 
encouraged to wait in their cars for 
children to come to them. We 
understand that parents with younger 
children may want to leave the vehicle 
to support their child and this is 
permitted for the 5 minute period. 
Parents and visitors will not be 
permitted to leave cars for an extended 

time during this 30 minute period, blocking valuable 
spaces during these busy times. ALL spaces must be 
free and available for the quick pick up of children.  
 

To assist with this change, children will be instructed to 
go straight to the ‘Quick Pickup’ zone and watch and wait 
for parents. There will be no playing at this time as 
children are expected to watch for parents pulling in and 
go straight to the car. We ask that parents reinforce these 

instructions to their children. 

 

Student accident insurance 

 

I consider Tyabb Primary School to be an extremely safe 
and secure environment but when young children are out 
playing or even during a supervised activity they can 
have accidents. We have in place strict guidelines as to 
how activities are conducted and document all possible 
risks and controls. The best laid plans can always go 
astray with unforeseen or unavoidable events.  
 

The Department of Education does not cover children for 
medical and accident insurance. In the event of a serious 
accident staff are instructed to take all reasonable action 

to ensure the welfare of students. This includes the 
calling of an ambulance. The cost for an ambulance can 
be considerable, ranging from $600 - $3000.  This cost is 
not compensated by the school and it is the legal 
responsibility of  guardians to make good any payments. 
 

I urge you to take out ambulance cover to safe guard you 
from any possible financial hardship. Student accident 
insurance policies are also available from some 
commercial insurers.  
 
Children’s crossing rules 

 

 

At Tyabb Primary School ALL students are expected to 
cross the road using the supervised school crossings. 
This also includes our students with older siblings who go 
to Flinders College. With major roads on our borders, it is 
extremely dangerous for young children to cross without 
assistance. The children’s crossing is there to help keep 
your children safe coming to and from school. There are 
a few simple crossing rules to ensure everyone’s safety. 

Please go through these rules with your children:  

1. Stop at the yellow line painted on the path 
2. Dismount bikes, scooters and skateboards  
3.   Wait for the crossing supervisor to enter the road and 
stop the traffic  
4.   You may cross after the whistle is blown three times  
5.   Always listen to the crossing supervisor as 
sometimes they may give verbal commands such as 
STOP or WAIT 

 

Did you know? 

The speed zones around most schools are reduced to 

40km between 8.00-9.30 and 2.30-4.00. 

There is no stopping within 10 metres on the departure 

side of the crossing.  

There is no stopping within 20 metres on the approach 

side of a crossing. 

There is ‘no standing’ on a children’s crossing 

The crossing must be completely vacated of all 
pedestrians including the crossing supervisor before 

motorists can proceed. 

 

 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjG95Gaq_fYAhVP5rwKHRf4DSgQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.racv.com.au%2Fmembership%2Fmember-benefits%2Froyalauto%2Fmotoring%2Finformation-and-advice%2Froad-rules%
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjhw9Dn9YDZAhVFnZQKHbw6CVoQjRx6BAgAEAY&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.tmr.qld.gov.au%2FSafety%2FSchool-road-safety%2FSafe-school-travel-safest&psig=AOvVaw1jvkTRFjOvAikRU
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School preparedness and pre-emptive actions for the bushfire season 
 

Fire danger ratings indicate how dangerous a fire would be if one started in those conditions and pro-
vide clear direction on the safest options for preserving life. They can be a trigger for action in commu-
nity and for school and household level fire plans.  
 
Schools and children’s services listed on the Department of Education and Training’s Bushfire At-Risk 
Register (BARR) and those at some lower risk of bushfire or grassfire on the Category 4 list will be 
closed when a Catastrophic fire danger rating day is forecast in their Bureau of Meteorology district.   
 
Schools and early childhood services listed on the Department of Education and Training’s Bushfire At-
Risk Register (BARR) and those at lower risk of bushfire or grassfire on the Category 4 list take pre-
emptive actions on elevated fire danger days to minimise the risk of being caught in a fire in these con-

ditions. The category of risk (per the BARR or Category 4 list) determines the actions that the school or early childhood service will need to take on days of 

elevated fire danger. 
 

Our school has been identified as being one of these schools at high bushfire or grassfire risk, and is listed on the Bushfire at Risk Register 
(BARR) / a category 3 school. 
 
Our school will also close on a day forecasted as Catastrophic fire danger rating in the central district.  
 
The department will advise our school of the potential for a Catastrophic fire danger rating as information becomes available, however the pre-
emptive closure will be confirmed by 1pm the day prior to Catastrophic fire danger day.   Fire danger ratings are forecast by the Bureau of Meteor-
ology up to four days in advance. Should a Catastrophic day be forecast, we will notify you of the potential closure by an email or hard copy letter and 
SMS message/phone tree.  Closure of the school due to a forecast Catastrophic day will be confirmed on the day prior and we will provide you with 
advice before the end of the school day. 
 
Once confirmed, the decision to close will not change, regardless of improvements in the weather forecast.  This is to avoid confusion and help 
your family plan alternative care arrangements for your child.  It is also important to note that:  

• No staff will be on site on days where the school is closed due to a forecast Catastrophic day. 

• Out-of-school-hours care will also be cancelled on these days. 

• School camps will be cancelled if a Catastrophic fire danger rating day is forecast for the Bureau of Meteorology district in which the camp is lo-
cated, or if the travel involves passing through areas that have Catastrophic fire danger. 

• All bus routes that travel through the Catastrophic area will be cancelled. 

• Depending on which fire weather district is impacted, bus route cancellations may affect our school.  
 

Families are encouraged to enact their Bushfire Survival Plan on Catastrophic fire danger rating days. On such days, children should never be left at 
home alone or in the care of older children. For those of us living in a bushfire prone area, the Country Fire Authority (CFA) advises that when Cata-
strophic days are forecast, the safest option is to leave the night before or early on the morning of the Catastrophic day. 
 
As part of preparing our school for potential hazards such as fire, we have updated and completed our Emergency Management Plan and ensured that 
our school facilities and school grounds are well maintained and clear of debris.   
 
What can parents do? 

• Make sure your family’s bushfire survival plan is up-to-date and includes alternative care arrangements in the event that our school is relocated / 
undertaking remote and flexible learning and/or closed due to elevated fire danger or a Catastrophic fire forecast. Further information can be found 
on the CFA’s website. 

• Ensure we have your current contact details, including your mobile phone numbers.  Keep in touch with us by reading our newsletters, checking our 
website [insert URL], by talking to your child’s teacher or any other member of the teaching staff about our emergency management plan. 

• Most importantly at this time of year, if you’re planning a holiday or short stay in the bush or in a coastal area, you should check warnings in advance 
of travel and remain vigilant during your stay.  

• If your child is old enough, talk to them about bushfires and your family’s Bushfire Survival Plan.  

• You can access current information about school and early childhood services closures, including those due to elevated fire danger, on the Depart-
ment of Education and Training’s website – see http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/pages/closures.aspx  

 
Multiple sources that offer information on emergencies are listed below: 
 

VicEmergency app – that can be downloaded on your android and iOS mobile devices 
VicEmergency Hotline (1800 226 226) 
Website https://emergency.vic.gov.au 
Facebook (https://www.facebook.com/vicemergency) 
Twitter (https://twitter.com/vicemergency) 
ABC local radio, Sky News and other emergency broadcasters 

https://www.cfa.vic.gov.au/plan-prepare/before-and-during-a-fire/your-bushfire-plan
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/pages/closures.aspx
https://emergency.vic.gov.au
https://www.facebook.com/vicemergency
https://twitter.com/vicemergency


 

Tyabb Primary School Bulletin: 30th January 2025  Page 7 
‘From little things, big things grow’ 

   IMPORTANT DATES FOR 2025 

Starting Dates 

  Tuesday 28th January—Teachers return only (Pupil Free Curriculum Day) 

  Wednesday 29th January—Grade 1– 6 students start school 

  Thursday 30th January—2025 Preps begin  

  Please note that preps do not attend Wednesdays until after the Labour Day weekend ( Mon 10th March) 

  

Curriculum days 2025  

 Tuesday 28th January—Teachers return only (Curriculum Day 1) 

 Curriculum Day 2 – Tuesday 11th March ( Day after Labour Day weekend) 

 Friday 30th May – Pupil Free Curriculum Day 3  - Assessment & Reporting 

 Professional Practice Day (Pupil Free Day) – Monday 3rd November (Prior to Melbourne Cup Day 4th Nov) 

 Curriculum Day 4—Friday 19th December 

  

School camps for 2025 

 

 2025 Victoria School Holidays and Term Dates 

Camp Name Approximate Cost based 

on 2024 prices 

Dates 

Grade 3 Golden Valleys  

Adventure Camp  

$400 Mon 13th – Wed 15th October 

Grade 4 Phillip Island $440 Wed 19th—21st  March   

Grade 5 Camp Rumbug $490 Wed 30th April – Fri 2nd May 

Grade 6  Camp Woorabinda $300 Mon   3rd—7th   February 

Period Start Finish Length 

Term 1 Students start ( 1-6) Wednesday 29th 

January 2025 

Preps start Thursday 30th Jan 

Friday 4th April 2025 10 weeks 

School Holidays Saturday 5th April 2025 Monday 21st April 2025   

Term 2 Tuesday 22nd April 2025 Friday, 4th July 2025 11 weeks 

School Holidays Saturday, 5th July 2025 Sunday 20th July 2025   

Term 3 Monday, 21st July 2025 Friday, 19th September 2025 9  weeks 

School Holidays Saturday 20th September 2025 Sunday, 5th October 2025   

Term 4 Monday, 6th October 2025 Friday 19th  Dec 2025 11 weeks 

2023/2024 Summer School       

Holidays 

Saturday 20th December 2025 Students start (1-6) Wednesday, 28th 

January 2026 
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Welfare 

 

 

 
 

Key points 
A morning routine helps children arrive 

at school ready to learn and play. 
Think about what you need to achieve in 
the mornings. You can probably do many 

things the night before. 
When you’ve worked out a morning 

routine, write it up and display it where 
everyone can see it. 

Plenty of sleep, time and positive 
attention can help children cooperate 

with school morning routines. 

Morning routine for school: the 
whys and hows 
Staying calm and being organised in the 
morning will help you and your child feel 
positive about the day ahead. It will also 
help you reduce stress, which is good for 
everyone’s wellbeing. 

One of the best ways to stay calm and get 
organised is to have a morning routine 
for school. A routine will help your child 
know what’s happening and remember 
what they need to do. 

Planning a routine for school 
mornings 
The first step in planning your morning 
routine for school could be to make a 
weekly schedule with reminders of what 
your child needs for school each day. For 
example, your child might need: 

• a library bag on Monday 

• sports clothes on Wednesday 
show and tell on Friday. 

The next step is to list the regular 
activities and things you need to do to 
get ready for school each day. You can 
split these activities into things you can do 
the night before and things that have to be 
done in the morning. 

Things you might do the night 
before include: 

• checking what your child needs for the 
next day 

• packing your child’s bag 

• signing school notes 

• laying out uniforms 

• making lunches. 
 

Things that have to be done in the 
morning include: 

• getting out of bed 

• having a healthy breakfast 

• cleaning teeth, washing and getting 
dressed 

• leaving the house on time. 
To get to work and school on time, you 
probably need to do your morning 
activities at certain times.                 

So when you’re planning your routine, 
it’s a good idea to think about: 

• how long morning activities take 

• what time morning activities 
need to happen. 

Example routine for school 
mornings 
Here’s an example of what a school 
morning routine might look like: 

• 7.30 am: your child gets up. 

• 7.40 am: your child eats breakfast. 

• 8.00 am: your child washes their face, 
brushes their teeth, gets dressed and 
puts on shoes. 

• 8.20 am: your child puts lunch in their 
bag and looks at books while you get 
ready to go. 

• 8.25 am: you help your child put on 
sunscreen. 

SOME TIPS FOR THE SCHOOL 

MORNING ROUTINE 
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Welfare 

Tips to help your school 
morning routine work well 
Once you’ve worked out your routine, 
these tips can help things go smoothly on 
school mornings: 

Tips to help you organise your time 

• Get your child to have a bath or shower 
the night before, so you don’t need to 
make time for this in the morning. 

Make sure your child gets to bed with 
plenty of time for a good night’s sleep. 
This will help your child wake up 
refreshed. 

• Get up 15-30 minutes earlier than you 
think you need to. This will give you more 
time in the morning. 

Think about an alarm for children who 
find it hard to wake up or don’t like 
getting out of bed. 

Tips to encourage cooperation and good 
behaviour 

• Tackle the morning as positively as you 
can. Good moods can be infectious. 
You and your child could do this by 
sharing one thing that you’re each 
looking forward to during the day. 

Give your child calm, clear instructions 
about what you want them to do, and 
follow up with specific praise as soon 
as they start to cooperate. You might 
need to remind younger children more 
often about what they’re meant to be 
doing and when. 

• Encourage children to do more for 
themselves as they get older and more 
independent. For example, a 5-year-old 
can do things like putting their lunch box 
in their bag. An 8-year-old can get dressed 
on their own, make their own breakfast, 
and tidy up after themselves. 

• Cut down on distractions like television, 
tablets and other devices, unless screen 
time is a special treat for being ready on 
time. 

 

Give your child positive attention for good 
behaviour, rather than attention for 
arguing, whining or stalling. For example, 
say ‘I love the way you’re eating up your 
toast’ rather than ‘Stop playing with your 
toast’. This will encourage the behaviour 
you want to see on school mornings. 

Make it fun – for example, try our ‘Beat 
the buzzer’ game to encourage your 
child to be ready on time. 

 

https://raisingchildren.net.au/school-age/sleep/better-sleep/sleep-better-tips
https://raisingchildren.net.au/school-age/connecting-communicating/connecting/praise
https://raisingchildren.net.au/school-age/behaviour/behaviour-management-tips-tools/attention
https://raisingchildren.net.au/school-age/behaviour/behaviour-management-tips-tools/attention
https://raisingchildren.net.au/school-age/behaviour/behaviour-management-tips-tools/beat-the-buzzer
https://raisingchildren.net.au/school-age/behaviour/behaviour-management-tips-tools/beat-the-buzzer
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PRIVACY COLLECTION STATEMENT – Primary Schools 

Information for parents and carers 

During the ordinary course of your child’s attendance at our school, school staff will collect your child’s    

personal and health information when necessary to educate your child, or to support your child’s social and 

emotional wellbeing or health in the school context. Such information will also be collected when required 

to fulfil a legal obligation, including duty of care, anti-discrimination law and occupational health and safety 

law. If that information is not collected, the school may be unable to provide optimal education or support 

to your child, or fulfil those legal obligations. 

 

For example, health information may be collected through the school nurse, primary welfare officer or   

wellbeing staff member. If your child is referred to a specific health service at school, such as a Student   

Support Services officer, the required consent will be obtained. Our school also collects information          

provided by parents and carers through the School Entrance Health Questionnaire (SEHQ) and the Early 

Childhood Intervention Service (ECIS) Transition Form. 

 

Our school may use online tools, such as apps and other software, to effectively collect and manage          

information about your child for teaching and learning purposes, parent communication and engagement; 

student administration; and school management purposes. When our school uses these online tools, we 

take steps to ensure that your child’s information is secure. If you have any concerns about the use of these 

online tools, please contact us. 

School staff will only share your child’s personal or health information with other staff who need to know to 

enable the school to educate or support your child, or fulfil a legal obligation. 

 

When our students transfer to another Victorian government school, personal and health information about 

that student will be transferred to that next school. Transferring this information is in the best interests of 

our students and assists that next school to provide optimal education and support to students. 

 

In some limited circumstances, information may be disclosed outside of the school (and outside of the      

Department of Education and Training). The school will seek your consent for such disclosures unless the 

disclosure is allowed or mandated by law. 

 

Our school values the privacy of every person. When collecting and managing personal and health             

information, all school staff must comply with Victorian privacy law. For more information about privacy  

including about how to access personal and health information held by the school about you or your child, 

see our schools’ privacy policy: https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx  

 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx
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Welcome back to the new school year. Just a couple of reminders/housekeeping re uniform and art 

smocks.  

 

Could you please send an art smock, labelled with your child’s name and current grade for this year, 

along to the classroom to be placed into the smock tub, ready for messy fun in the art room as soon as 

possible. If your child’s smock did not come home at the end of last year then feel free to pop into the art 

room to check through the large tub of leftovers.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A reminder too to label all your child’s school uniform and belongings with their name so if it is lost or 

misplaced it is easily returned to them.  Many jumpers, windcheaters, vests, lunch boxes, drink bottles, 

sports equipment and rugby jumpers appear in lost property and sit idle for a long time because they are 

not named. We endeavour to look through the lost property on a regular basis but cannot possible return 

items that are not named. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                               Specialist News 
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January 
PREP 

Ivy 
Charlotte 

Stevie 
Lachlan 

Cody 
Addison 

Tia 
Hartley 
Carter 
Brielle 
River 

GRADE ONE 
Harper 

Leni 
Grae 

Willow 
Emily 

GRADE TWO 
Zahli 
Zac 
Ava 
Kobi 
Lilah 
Anna 

GRADE THREE 
Harrison 
Savannah 

Ava 
Patrick 

Milly 
GRADE FOUR 

Reggie 
Taj 

Felicity 
GRADE FIVE 

Abigail 
Harper 

Lily 
Olivia 

GRADE SIX 
Emeline 

Jett 
Emily 
Cruze 
River 

Isabella 
Linc 

Alexis 
Addison 

February 
 

PREP 
Ari 

Kodi 
Easton 
Polly 

GRADE ONE 
Frankie 
Tialah 
Harry 
Airlie 
Darcy 

GRADE TWO 
David 
Kirra 

Willow 
GRADE THREE 

Oliver 
Jesse 
Kaleb 

Connor 
Archer 

Elise 
Leevi 
Jack 

GRADE FOUR 
Miller 

Timothy 
Beau 
Max 

GRADE FIVE 
Abby 
Sam 

GRADE SIX 
Ellie 
Liv 

Stephanie 
Jaden 
Nate  
Leo 

Isabella 
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